[image: image1.jpg]


Room Seven News
· Book Orders Due Wednesday (10/14) on-line or paper copies
Math: This week, we have been working so hard on solving all types of word problems. The next step will be working with problems that may have too much information, or too little information. 

In class we will discuss cue words to help the students figure out what the problem is asking. Some addition cue words are; sum, plus, total, added to, combined, and altogether. Some subtraction cue words are; minus, take away, less than, fewer than, and difference. In class we have also been paying close attention to what the problem is giving us and what exactly the problem is asking. For example; is the problem giving us a total and an adden/partner to work with and then asking for us to find the other adden/partner, or, is it giving us two addends/partners and asking us to find a total? Once we figure out what information the problem is giving us and what information we need to find out; then we can draw a picture, make a diagram, or make a math mountain and finally write an equation. Be sure to keep encouraging your child to show all of his/her work.
Spelling: Our second test will be Friday, October 16th. The Tic Tack Toe boards I sent home at the beginning of the week are to encourage your child to practice spelling continuously for the entire two weeks. It is not meant to be done in one night. Also, please attach any written work that your child does to accomplish one of the “TTT” squares (i.e. writes words in ABC order, types on the computer, or writes in rainbow colors). Remember to use Spellingcity, the link is on my symboloo and it is a fun and easy way to practice. 
Reading: I am finished with the Fountas and Pinnel individual tesing and met with all of the students to set their individual CAFÉ goals for the first quarter. We will begin our Book Clubs (reading groups) next week. We will with a focus on reading nonfiction. Your child should now have a folder with a reading log and genre chart in it and a “book club” book in a large plastic bag. This plastic reading bag should go home every night and come back to school every day. In preparation for our assembly on bats,  students will be bringing home a variety of books on bats. Some of the text may be above your child’s reading level, so please take extra time to read with your child. As you read, pay special attention to some of the text features that will help your child navigate nonfiction. Some of these features are photos, labels, and captions, bold or colored print, table of contents, headings, and glossaries. I am hoping this will be a fun family learning experience and encourage you to think, ponder, and explore bats with us. I have Pizza Hut “BOOK IT” coupons for students who turn in their reading calendars with 500 minutes of “at home” reading recorded.
Reading, Writing and Science: In an effort to address the Common Core Standards the second grade teachers have invited bat experts from Cranbrook to bring their expertise to Wass and share their presentation at an “in-school” field trip on Friday, October 18th. This presentation will be the “final celebration” to a two-week study on bats and how they fit in to our ecosystem. We will be reading a variety of nonfiction text about the subject and writing informational pieces documenting our thoughts and ideas as we learn. As stated in the Common Core Standards; “Students establish a base of knowledge across a wide range of subject matter by engaging with works of quality and substance. They become proficient in new areas through research and study. They read purposefully and listen attentively to gain both general knowledge and discipline-specific expertise. They refine and share their knowledge through writing and speaking.” We are hoping that this unit will help our students reach these goals and that having the bat program will be a great way to get the students interested in learning more. 

Science: We are finishing up our unit on insects and hoping to get crickets next week.  Crickets go through a simple or incomplete life cycle (the nymphs change very simply over time into adults). Vocabulary for this unit so far is as follows: insect, head, thorax, abdomen, antenna, egg, larva, pupa, adult and complete life cycle. We will be adding nymph, exoskeleton, molting, and simple life cycle (egg, nymph, adult) to our vocabulary list next week. There are photos and interesting links and helpful hints on insects on my website. I am starting a BLOG on my website and encourage the students to use it as a way of sharing their thoughts and ideas. You may access it thorough my website. You child doesn’t have to BLOG with me; however, we do share them every couple of days and the students enjoy reading their friends posts. Science: End of Insect Final Projects due any day the week of 10/19 – 10/23!

Social Studies:  We have finished the communities unit and will take a break from social studies until November 1st.  A two part assessment on what communities are and the three major types of communities should be in your child’s data binder.
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Please visit my website, I update it every Friday. You can navigate to it from the Wass website by simply clicking on my name or type in the address located on my business card.
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The purpose of Wass Elementary School is to ensure that each student reaches his or her highest learning potential.











